
 
 
 
April 16, 2019 
Fresh Start Market 
 
7:00 PM Meeting called to order by Vice Chair Eli Brody.* 
*Chair Mike Beringer and Land Use Committee Chair Ian Johnson were not at tonight’s meeting as they 
were at the Land Use Hearing regarding changing zoning of portions of the North Campus from Public 
and Private Health Services to Single Family and Multi-Family Residential. 
 
1.Welcome, Introductions, Announcements, Approval of Minutes:  Eli Brody, Vice Chair 
Eli welcomed all in attendance and invited everyone to introduce themselves and tell where they live.   A 
motion to approve the meeting minutes of the March 16 was made and seconded.  Motion carried.  

 
2. Police Officer Report:  

 No report this evening. 
3. City Councilors’ Reports: 
 No councilors were available to attend tonight’s meeting.  Councilor Chris Hoy submitted a written 
copy with Citywide Updates, added to these minutes as an attachment.  
 
 Eli mentioned that next Monday the City Council will be discussing the current library book 
purging that has been halted due to citizen concerns.  If this is a topic of interest, people may want to 
attend.  
 
 4. Guest Speakers 
 None 
5. Committee Reports:   

 a.Land Use   Ian Johnson  
No report 

 b.Transportation  Julie Redden 
I. To date the ADA upgrades to the D Street overpass have not yet been made. 

II. The speed check on 23rd has been completed but has yet she has not received any 
information.  She will check on this. 

III. Traffic issues on 25th.  Marilyn Moritz mentioned that neighbors on 25th are 
wondering about the possibility of speed bumps. Julie noted that the process to get 
the speed bumps is quite an involved process.  There is cost involved but amount is 
not known.  The speed bumps installed previously were paid for with a grant. Julie 
said that neighbors actually need to be the ones to call and then follow through.  
The more neighbors who call, the sooner there may be a resolution. 

IV. Semis (18 wheel) on Park Avenue.  Teri Lupoli asked how to go about having 
signage limiting trucks to local delivery only due to the difficulty for large trucks to 
enter and/or turn off of Park Avenue.  Eli said that while the streets are City streets, 
it is ODOT who is in charge of controlling issues like this as well as setting speed 
limits.  

V. Pedestrian Safety 
a. Pedestrians wishing to cross the street must first signal their intent by 

stepping off of the curb, at which time motorists are supposed to stop. Just 
standing on the curb does not indicate intent to cross.  

b. Pedestrians are also cautioned to NOT believe there is actual safety by 
being in a marked cross walk.  Vigilance is always required. 



c. Be aware that cars are driving in the “escape” (or turning lane) even though 
they are not supposed to. Pedestrians are cautioned not to use that lane as 
a “safety” island unless it is marked as such. 

 

 c.Parks   Eli Brody & Marilyn Moritz 
I. Eli reported that he recently took a drive around to look at our neighborhood parks 

and he thought everything looked quite good. 
II. Michael Brown again mentioned the issue of grocery carts not being picked and that 

the stores are not doing their job. Michael suggested that perhaps a city ordinance 
needs to be prepared that would require stores to do their job. 

a. Eli suggest that Michael and others need to gather a group together to go to 
City Council with this issue.  

b. It was also suggested that Michael contact Ian Johnson and mention this as a 
topic of concern for the NESCA Newsletter and for an entry on the Facebook 
page.  

III. Englewood Park is planning another festival on August 10.  Organizers are looking for 
interested vendors, artists, etc.  

 

 d.Hoover School Liaison Teri Lupoli 
No report. 

 e.Watershed  Gary Pullman 
No report 

 f.OSH North Campus Ian Johnson 
No report 

6.Business - Other:  
I. Hawthorne Street Cleaning Project 

a. The next street cleaning project is scheduled for May 25, 8:30 AM.  Meet at the 
Park & Ride east of the Holiday Inn, entrance at the north end of the lot. 

b. Marilyn Moritz reported that she had made calls to try to find out who is 
responsible for sweeping the parking lot in order to clean up the cigarette butts.  
After several calls, it was determined it is Cherriots’ responsibility as they own the 
lot. 

II. Motorhome Issues 
a. Michael Brown mentioned a motorhome that parks by McDonald’s on 39th.  The 

person living in it moves it during the day time but then parks it there at night and 
sleeps in it.  He is wondering what, if anything can be done.  

b. Eli said that it is potentially a Code Enforcement issue.  Other than that, there are 
no vagrancy laws and vehicles, including motorhomes, can park on city streets as 
long as they are moved at least once every 72 hours.   

III. Panhandling 
Due to current laws (or lack of) there is very little that anyone can do about 
panhandling other than to ignore and not participate by giving panhandlers money.  
Eli stated that he is aware that it is a problem but, again, due to the lack of vagrancy 
and loitering laws, there is little police officers can do. 

IV. Community Development 
Cynthia Burgeson, Community Development Coordinator with Foreign Links Around 
the Globe (FLAG) is looking for families interested in hosting an exchange student for 
the next school year. Available flyers with more information were passed around.  A 
copy of the flyer is also attached with these minutes.  
 
 

 



 
V. NEN & Grant Neighborhoods 

Communities are coming together for a 2nd neighborhood clean-up, swap, and recycle 
day. Dumpsters will be set up in the parking lot at the Salem First Church of the 
Nazarene at 1550 Market St. NE. May 4, 9 AM to 12 noon.  People can bring items to 
dump or swap.  Additional information is provided on the flyer attached with these 
minutes. 

VI. Salem Parks Foundation 
“Take a Walk in the Park” is scheduled for Saturday, May 11, from 9 AM – 12 noon. 
The event is FREE.  Additional information is provided on the flyer attached with these 
minutes. 

VII. Race to Save the Harvest 
2nd Annual Race to Save the Harvest. July 13, 2019. This event is to help local 
businesses and non-profits who will be sharing information on reducing hunger and 
not wasting food.  Funds from the race will benefit Salem Harvest’s program to feed 
hungry families by harvesting food that would otherwise go to waste.  Additional 
information is provided on the flyer attached with these minutes. 

  
 
Eli thanked everyone for attending this evening. Our next scheduled meeting will be May 21, 2019.  
There being no additional regular meeting business, Eli closed the meeting at 8:15 PM. 
 
Submitted by:  Teri Lupoli 
Secretary/Treasurer 
NESCA 
 
Attending: 
 Eli Brody*, Teri Lupoli*, Marilyn Moritz*, Lynn Cardiff*, Maggie Crane, Julie Redden, Clifford Eiffler-
Rodriguez, Larry Wautlet, Kathy Wautlet,  Michael Brown, Maren Wryn 
 
Attachments: (4) 

1. Citywide Updates – Councilor Chris Hoy 
2. FLAG  Flyer 
3. NEN/Grant Neighborhood Cleanup 
4. Salem Parks Foundation Flyer 
5. Salem Harvest Flyer 

 
 
 












